
MAYOR AND COUNCIL COMMUNICATION 
          
                 
DATE:   February 21, 2023      
 
TO:   Mayor and Council 
 
FROM:  David Gonzalez, Police Chief 
 
THROUGH:   Crystal Caldera, City Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Presentation, Discussion and Possible Action on OOG Ballistic 

Shield Grant acceptance and Budget Adjustment  
 
SPONSOR(S): N/A 
 
PURPOSE 
 

The purpose of this budget adjustment is to accept a grant from the Office of the 
Governor (OOG) for Ballistic Shield Funding. Application for the grant was made to off-
set the cost for the purchase of four (4) Ballistic Shields 
 
SEE LEON VALLEY 
 
Social – These grants help provide the tools officers need to help reduce crime, respond 
to the public’s needs and make the streets safer for residents and commuters  
 
Economic – These programs make our officers better and safer which make our streets 
and neighborhoods safer and project a professional image, drawing new businesses and 
residents to our community 
 
Environmental – N/A 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
Acceptance of this OOG grant will have a positive impact on the Leon Valley budget. The 
total budget adjustment requested is $30,456 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
 
City Council’s Discretion 
 
 
 
 
 


